
Through all of the 

difficulties, uncer-

tainty and anxiety 

that the year has  

presented for many 

members of our com-

munity I would like 

to firstly thank the 

staff of Hill End  

Public School for 

their professionalism 

and dedication. 

Together you have 

remained committed 

to the academic  

success and personal 

care of every student 

at our school. You 

have each undertaken 

your work with digni-

ty and acted with  

respect towards our 

community, in the 

face of challenges. 

I’d also like to per-

sonally thank the  

Director of Educa-

tional Leadership,  

Ms Hughes for her  

continued support of 

our school and our 

work at Hill End Public 

School. 

To parents and families 

I’d like to wish you all 

a very warm Christmas 

break, enjoy some time 

together, relax and  

recharge. 

Although I’m looking 

forward to a break  

I’m also very excited 

about 2022. We have 

some great plans to  

enhance learning and 

engage students! 

Hill End  

Happenings 

Last weekend members 

of the Hill End RFS 

Brigade met to chart a 

path forward. I’m 

pleased to say that we 

have undertaken some 

strong steps towards 

planning our training 

for 2022, along with 

caring for and  
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Last Day School 

TODAY 

 

16 
 

Staff  
Development 
Day  
 

NO STUDENTS 

 

 

17 
 

DECEMBER 

ATTACHMENT 

NUTRITION  

SNIPPET          

What a Year! 
maintaining our  

equipment into  

the future. 

We’ve also had a  

couple of new members 

join up recently as  

active firefighters and 

some others interested 

in support roles. Our 

brigade is always keen 

to encourage new mem-

bers in a range of roles 

and activities. If you’d 

like to know more about 

joining the brigade 

please get in touch. 

Finally, I would like  

to thank my dear partner 

Jeannie who has stood 

alongside and supported 

me through the year. 

From everyone here at 

Hill End Public School 

we hope you all have  

a happy and safe  

Students  

Return 

Tuesday 

1st February  

2022 

Happy Birthday to  

Ellyse. She will turn 6 

next week. 
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facebook.com/det.nsw.edu.au/ 

Strive with Honour 
Our  wonderful 150th Anniversary book is available to  

purchase from the Hill End General Store and Hill End  

Public School or you can purchase it from: heatgg.org.au 

$40.00 + $14.00 postage.  

Health Clinic News 
The next GP clinic is on 4th January 2022.  

Please contact me before December 24th to book your appointment 6337 8263. 

There will be a Women’s Health clinic tomorrow, 17th December from 10:30am-3:00pm  

with Kathy from Bathurst Hospital. 

These are one on one clinics and very informative so please contact me if you  

would like more information or would like to book.  

The Hill End Health Clinic will be closed  from 27th December until 10th of January 2022. 

Stay safe everyone  

Nurse Fiona  


